
   

 

 
   

  

Sacramental Policy 
Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months’ notice. See Fr David or Deacon Juan Carlos. 
Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, 
contact Fr David or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh’s. 

Please Pray For 
Those Who Have Died   
Please pray for Jean Holland, Fr Philip’s mum; Shaun Hames 
and Isabel Lavery, nee Sdao, who have died recently. Jean’s 
funeral is on Wednesday 16th May at 12 noon at Markeaton 
Crematorium.  Shaun’s funeral will be at St Alban’s church 
on Friday 25th May at 11am. Isabel lived with her husband, 
Stephen, in Pitclochry and had two children Auben and 
Minerva. Our prayers are with their families at this difficult 
time. 

What is happening in May 2018? 

Ascension of The Lord Holy Day 
This Thursday, 10th May, we celebrate the feast of the 
Ascension (a holy day of obligation). Masses are at 9.15 St 
Alban’s School and 7pm at St Hugh’s. 
 

Deepening Your Prayer Life  
Nottingham Diocesan Spirituality Network warmly invite 
you to our day of prayer. This month the day is about Prayer 
and Healing lead by St Alban’s & St Joseph’s healing group. 
We will look at Distance Healing, Self Healing and there will 
be an opportunity for Individual Healing if wanted.  The day 
will be in the Parish Centre, on Saturday 12 May 2018, 
10.00am to 3pm. Tea/coffee provided, please bring a packed 
lunch.  Further information contact Angela Fairbrother 07813 
584213 or Ann Neale 07730 956156 
 

Young Adults Day at St Paul’s Lenton   
Saturday 12th May - Building on the successful weekend 
retreat for Young Adults (18-30 years of age), held in Derby 
last year, a day of reflection and catechesis will be held at St. 
Paul’s Lenton, for young adults of the Diocese. There will be 
a chance to listen to exciting speakers; participate in 
workshops; spend time before the Lord in the Blessed 
Sacrament; make use of the Sacrament of Reconciliation & 
socialise with other young people from around the Diocese 
starting at 11am & ends with Mass at 6pm. 
 

Dying, Death and Bereavement 
Family-owned funeral directors G Wathall & Son have 
teamed up with other local organisations to break down the 
taboos of discussing dying, death and bereavement. 
An information event will be held at QUAD in the Market 
Place on Friday May 18th between 10.30am and 2.30pm as 
part of Dying Matters awareness week (w/c May 14) which 
this year asks the question – “What Can You Do”. 
Wathall’s will be joined by several other organisations and 
businesses to raise the profile of later life and end of life 
planning, bereavement support and the care available for 
people with terminal illnesses. These will include Derby 
Dandelions bereavement support group, Timms Solicitors, 
Age UK, Richmond Village, the Alzheimer’s Society, Making 
Space, Macmillan professionals and the Royal British Legion. 

The Quiet Garden Movement  
Last year St Joseph’s parish joined the Quiet Garden 
Movement which began in the Anglican Church around 25 
years ago. It is a rich tradition of contemplative prayer within 
the Catholic Church going back many centuries. St Joseph’s 
has the facilities of both a beautiful garden and church which 
act as both a context and a focus in which to share silence. 
Their next retreat will be on Saturday, 19th May, 10am-
12noon: and the theme will be “Gifts of the Holy Spirit”. Any 
queries to Fr John Trenchard or Kathleen Elliott Phone: 
01332 343777 “Come with me by yourself to a quiet place 
and get some rest.” Jesus Christ.   
 

 

 

 

Prayers for Peace 
The candle in front of the altar in the chapel is lit in the week 
as a mark of the Christian communities Ecumenical Prayers 
for peace & unity at this time in our world. 
  

Vocations Weekend for young women (20s and 30s) 
Theme: Discerning God's Call in my life, 25th-27th May 2018 
in Liverpool. The weekend is organised by the sisters, 
Faithful Companions of Jesus (FCJ). There will be input from 
the FCJ sisters on different aspects of vowed life, and time 
for prayer, reflection and discussion with other young women 
who are also considering a vocation to religious life. It's an 
opportunity to live community life for a weekend and meet 
some sisters! For more information contact Sr Lynne fcJ 
at lynnefcj@hotmail.com or visit our website 
www.fcjsisters.org 
 

Pilgrimage to Walsingham 
Join with Bishop Patrick on pilgrimage to the national Shrine 
of Our Lady, Walsingham on Saturday 16th June 2018. 
Coaches depart St Hugh’s & St Alban’s churches at 8am. 
 

Music Festival: 
A Festival Concert has been arranged for Friday 29th June, 
at 7pm at St Alban’s church. Would you like be involved; in 
an adult choir, singers or as an instrumental – you don’t have 
to be an opera singer, just enjoy a tune!  Rehearsals start 
next week on Thursday 10th May at 7pm at Lynne’s house.  
There is a sign-up sheet at all churches if you would like to 
put your name down please. Contact Lynne Derry 
(07712236041) or the parish office (672914) for more 
information.  Please put the date in your diary. 
 

Taize 2018 Experience 
Are you aged 18 to 29 and interested in going to Taize this 
year? Jonathan Grattidge & Alison Riggott are organising a 
visit leaving the UK on Saturday 11th August to Monday 
20th August 2018. Taize in France is an extraordinary place - 
quite different from anywhere else. Someone once said it 
combines a religious monastery with the feel of a very large 
youth camp. Call Jonathan on 07758488534 or 
email jonathan.grattidge@ntlworld.com  
 

Good News For The East Midlands 
We are very proud to offer you the opportunity of owning a 
copy of “GOOD NEWS FOR THE EAST MIDLANDS, an 
account of the background to, and the story of, the Diocese 
of Nottingham.” Canon Anthony Dolan, a retired priest and 
former archivist of our diocese, has, together with many other 
contributors, compiled this book which contains more than 
360 pages of information and photographs about our 
parishes, religious communities, schools, pilgrimage sites 
and martyrs. A limited number of copies of the book are 
available to purchase in your parish at a reduced price of 
£16, and extra copies can be ordered by emailing or 
contacting the Retired Priests Appeal Office 0115 888 2644. 
srpfappeal@nrcdt.org.uk. You can also order from the 
website www.retiredpriestsappeal.com.  
 

Rejoice and Be Glad 
Pope Francis’ latest Apostolic Exhortation “Gaudete 
Exsultate” on the call to holiness in today’s world. To read the 
Apostolic Exhortation please use the link below which 
includes a summary and a link to the full text on the Vatican 
News website: 
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-04/pope-
francis-apostolic-exhortation-gaudete-et-exsultate-summary.html 

 

SCHOOLS: St Alban’s Primary 01332 673823, St Benedict Secondary 01332 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/search?q=www+stjosephderby+org+uk+phone&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwje7fzOqunaAhUkKcAKHVnMCfIQ6BMIjgEwFA
http://www.fcjsisters.org/
mailto:srpfappeal@nrcdt.org.uk
http://www.retiredpriestsappeal.com/
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-04/pope-francis-apostolic-exhortation-gaudete-et-exsultate-summary.html
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2018-04/pope-francis-apostolic-exhortation-gaudete-et-exsultate-summary.html


 

 

 
      

           

               

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Services, Mass Times & Intentions for the Coming Week (6th Week of Easter) 

 

Saturday   

   
5th    6.30pm  

 

Mass Oakwood  

 
Elizabeth (Lily) Moore RIP 

Sunday  6th    9.00am  Mass St Hugh’s The People of the Parish 

  10.30am   Mass St Alban’s Mary Fletcher, Bridie Lee, Tom Hardiman RIP 

Monday  
Easter Feria 

7th     10.00am 
 

Mass St Alban’s MMM for Recently Deceased Parishioners RIP 

Tuesday  
Easter Feria 

8th      No 
Mass 

  

Wednesday  
Vigil of the Ascension  

9th    7.00pm Vigil 
Mass 

St Alban’s Nigel Melbourne RIP 

Thursday  
The Ascension of the Lord 
 
 

 

10th     9.15am Mass St Alban’s 
School  

Frank Holmes RIP 

7.00pm Mass St Hugh’s Marjorie Butcher - Intention/Good Health 

Friday   
Easter Feria 

11th    12 noon Mass St Hugh’s Tom O’Sullivan RIP 

Saturday  
 

12th    6.30pm Mass Oakwood Bridie and Vinnie Doran RIP 

Sunday  
 

13th    9.00am Mass St Hugh’s Ann Marshall RIP 

 
 

 10.30am Mass St Alban’s The People of the Parish 
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St Alban’s Church – Chaddesden 
Roe Farm Lane, Chaddesden, Derby, DE21 6ET                               www.stalbansderby.org.uk 

The Church on Oakwood 
378 Bishop’s Drive, Oakwood, Derby, DE21 2DF                        www.thechurchonoakwood.org 

St Hugh’s Church – Borrowash   
Derby Road, Borrowash, Derby, DE72 3HB                                  www.sthughborrowash.org.uk 

 

Contact 
Post:   St Alban’s, Roe Farm Lane,    
           Derby, DE21 6ET 

Tel:    01332 672 914 
 

Office Administrator: Amanda Wilson (Mon & Thurs) 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 

Newsletter Items & Catechesis: Mark Booton 

Email: newsletter@stalbansderby.org.uk 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Parish Priest: Fr. David Cain  
Email: david_cain@me.com 
 

Deacon: Juan Carlos Valer 
Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com 
 

Safeguarding Contacts 
St Alban’s: Sue Brown 673 066 
Oakwood: Mary Wood 820 319 
St Hugh’s: Margaret 674 216 
 

 
 
 

   

   

   

 

Hospital 
If someone is in 
Hospital who would 
like a visit please let          
Fr David know or: 
 

Royal Derby Hospital: 
Urgent 01332340131 
 

London Road Hospital: 

Fr Mark 01332574474 
 

Nuffield Hospital: 

Fr John 01332343777 
 

Kingsway Hospital: 
Fr Ka Fai 01332514107 
 

 
 

SANCTUARY LAMPS: 
The Sanctuary Lamp at St Alban’s burns 
for Patrick & Helen Clohessy RIP. Please 
keep them in your prayers. 
 

Welcomers for weekend 12th/13th May 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Lavena Hodkinson  

St Alban’s 10.30 am Christine Evans Maureen Daykin 
Readers for weekend 12th/13th May 
Oakwood 6.30 pm Ellen Taylor Malc Taylor 

St Hugh’s 9.00 am Margaret Burns  

St Alban’s 10.30 am Kalina Campbell Joe Campbell 

Counters St Alban’s J & E Duncombe  

Cleaners  St Hugh’s Mrs Grace Mrs Crowe 

Flowers St Hugh’s  Mary Chater  
 
 
 
 

 

 

St Alban’s & Oakwood - St Paul Sunday Missal Reference:  
Reading and prayers & p 257, Preface p 22, Eucharistic Prayer II p 33 
St Hugh’s Parish Mass Book: 
Reading and prayers p 141, Preface p 12, Eucharistic Prayer II p 17  

Statement to Live By: ‘I understand what trust means’ 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
St Hugh’s – by appointment 
St Alban’s – Weds 6.15 – 6.50pm 
   
Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament:  
Wednesday 6.15 – 6.50pm 
 

http://www.stalbansderby.org.uk/
http://www.thechurchonoakwood.org/
mailto:deacon.jcv@gmail.com

